NDA Meeting Minutes
November 7, 2022

A special meeting of the NDA board was called to order at 6:30 pm on November 7, 2022, by
Carrie Cross via Zoom video conference.

Board members present were Carrie Cross, Christine Walker, Shan Lawton, Ashley Steckelberg,
Sheila Purdum, Sara Loseke, and Joanna Gale.

The purpose of this special meeting was to discuss the transfer of the NDA Cornhusker Classic
show to Urban Equine Events (UEE) for the foreseeable future.

The board believes that it is in the best interest of the Nebraska Dressage Association and its
members to transfer the running and organization of the Classic to UEE. They are a professional
Equine event planner and will run the show with the skill needed to allow the Classic to develop
further in Region 4.

Christine stated that UEE want to hold the show after a successful 2022 show that NDA held
there. The bylaws do not state that NDA has to hold the show nor is there any guidance on
transferring a show to another entity for the future of the Association and its members.

It will cost UEE a nominal fee to transfer the USDF and USEF license to them.

Joanna Gale made the motion to call to a vote on the transfer of the Cornhusker Classic to UEE.
Shan Lawton seconded the motion. All members present approved the motion.

Joanna Gale will work on a draft of a statement to send to the NDA membership before the
Annual meeting on November 13, 2022.

Meeting Minutes submitted by 2022 NDA President, Carrie Cross.



